LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING
09 February 2016

The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by
Chairman Jonely. Members present: Supervisors Craig, Johnson, Handrich, and Wilfuer. Others
present: Sheriff Hardel, Captain Conat, Captain Rasmussen, Lt. Russell and Waupaca County
Board Chairman Dick Koeppen.

Chairman Jonely gave the opening meeting statement that this meeting and all other
meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to
the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time,
place and agenda of this meeting.

Motion by Supervisor Johnson, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the
minutes of the January 12, 2016 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee. Motion carried
without a negative vote.

Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Johnson to approve the agenda.
Motion carried without a negative vote.

Motion by Supervisor Johnson, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the bills as
presented. Motion carried without a negative vote.

Sheriff Hardel reported for the Communication Center by introducing Communication
Supervisor Jody Schultz. Jody filled the position left vacant with the retirement of Barb Vanden
Boogaard.

Lt. Russell reported for the Jail that the shower project has only three more pods to go.
A new head nurse has been hired. Background checks continue to fill one corrections position.

Captain Conat reported for the Detective Division that the Department of Justice is
assisting with the double homicide case.

Captain Rasmussen reported on Patrol Division statistics. Supervisor Handrich moved,
Supervisor Wilfuer second to approve the report. Motion carried without a negative vote. The
patrol report was placed on file. Captain Rasmussen also reported that Kyle Wiskirchen has
started as a new patrol officer to fill Cameron Durrant’s position that was vacated when he
accepted a detective position.

Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Sheriff Hardel. Motion to approve the report by
Supervisor Wilfuer, second by Supervisor Johnson. Motion carried without a negative vote.
The Sheriff’s Office report was placed on file.



Sheriff Hardel reported that there have been several legislative matters on-going in
Madison. He also reported that the Town of Caledonia is in the process of passing a
compression brake ordinance. The Sheriff’s Office will sign a MOU so we can enforce the

ordinance.

Sheriff Hardel presented Dance Hall Applications from Wolf River Trips and
Campground, Inc. and Clear Water Harbor, Inc. Motion by Supervisor Craig, second by
Supervisor Handrich to approve all Dance Hall Applications. Motion carried without a negative

vote.

Supervisor Handrich moved, second by Supervisor Wilfuer to adjourn at 10:00 a.m.

Motion carried.

Vickie Thoe, Secretary



